Scoutmaster Minute

Scoutmaster’s Monthly Minute: Leadership Lessons, Milestones, and Troop
Highlights - Inspiring growth and celebrating our scouts’ achievements with
every message.

April was truly a month to remember!

We kicked off with an inspiring Art Gallery Tour, where our Scouts earned merit
badges in Art, Architecture, and Textile, broadening their creativity and
appreciation for design. We also held our second merit badge class in Cooking,
where Scouts completed partial requirements and clear path forward to full
completion.

We hosted our very first Scout Combine Experience, giving our Scouts a fun and
competitive way to demonstrate their skills and set goals for advancement. A special
thanks to ASM Savoy for leading the combine, helping our Scouts shine, and for
completing his Wood Badge journey-a true milestone not just for him, but for our
entire Troop 242 family.

We also supported an important milestone—Simon Berjano’s Eagle Scout Project—
a great example of leadership, service, and teamwork in action.

We closed the month with a bang during our Annual Family Camping Trip to Lake
Livingston State Park- a true celebration with our entire village, as the Troop 242 and
Pack 242 families came together for a weekend full of laughter, bonding, and
unforgettable memories!

Our Scouts mentored the Pack with advancement requirements, showing true
leadership in action.

Sebastian and Myles reeled in a big one—rumor has it they caught a gator!
Our Scout Moms, repping their branded T-shirts, while putting their dance
moves in action.

e The Scouts introduced a Mental Health Awareness Challenge—dumping cold ice
water over a few brave volunteers (including your Scoutmaster!) in the spirit
of resilience and fun.

e We wrapped up the night with an unforgettable campfire filled with great (way
overboard) stories.

And of course, none of this would have been complete without the amazing food—
special thanks to ASM Jeffery Floyd and his team for keeping us full, and a huge
shoutout to ASM Kyle Edwards for what can only be called the best jambalaya on
earth!

April showed the heart of our troop—service, leadership, family, fun, and plenty of
laughter. Let's carry that spirit forward as we continue to grow and make memories
together.

Last but certainly not least, a special thanks to ASM Redding for always making sure
our trailer, troop supplies, and gear are delivered safely to every campsite-your
support keeps our adventures rolling!

SEDRIC D. MYERS
SCOUTMASTER
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